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2015 Chinese Friends of Labor Donations
Dear Sirs

| write in relation to the current Independent Commission against Corruption (ICAC)
Operation Aero Inquiry regarding donations received on or around a Chinese Friends
of Labor dinner held in March 2015.

On the basis of evidence before the inquiry it is now clear that at this point of time
the Australian Labor Party (NSW Branch) (ALP) and Country Labor Party (CLP)
cannot be satisfied that the impugned donations were from the alleged donors
disclosed in the 2015 donation disclosures. On this basis, the ALP and CLP will
submit amended disclosures for the 2014/15 year removing the donations and
alleged donors totalling $100,000 received by both parties.

In addition, it is matter of public record in February 2019 that $100,000 was placed in
trust by the ALP and CLP pending the outcome of the ICAC inquiry. | can advise that
we have directed the trustees, Perpetual Trustees to make this payment to the NSW
Electoral Commission on behalf of the State pursuant to section 96J of the Electoral
Funding, Expenditure and Disclosures Act 1981 on the basis the donations were
unlawful because the $100,000 either originated from a prohibited donor(s) and/or
were not made by the persons who alleged they were the donors.

| also take this opportunity to restate two commitments made to ICAC by the ALP
and CLP. Firstly, the ALP and CLP has and will continue to co-operate with this
inquiry and provide whatever assistance is required in order that ICAC be able to
discharge its functions.

Secondly, if there were breaches of the law by employees or officers of the ALP
and/or CLP, then these were not condoned or authorised by the ALP or CLP and
would constitute a breach of Party Rules. If such evidence is revealed, then these
individuals will be dealt with in accordance with the rules of the Party and/or their
contracts of employment. The ALP and CLP is committed to ensuring that they
comply with their lawful obligations under the Electoral Funding Act 2018 and the
predecessor Election Funding, Expenditures and Disclosures Act 1981.
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The ALP and CLP have made a number of donation and governance arrangements
since the initial December 2016 inquiries into the 2015 Chinese Friends of Labor
dinner. These are:

Provision of a document in 2017 to employees and members entitled “What
you should know about donations”.

Developed a political donations policy document which is the Parties’ current
policy governing the receipt of political donations.

Run training for staff, officers, candidates and elected members on the
Electoral Funding Act 2018 (NSW).

Developed a “New Member Branch Administration Kit” which sets out a
summary of the NSW political donation laws.

Ceased accepting all cash donations of over $1,000 in 2016/2017.

Website reporting of single donations of $1,000 or over within 7 days of
receipt.

Formed the Finance and Compliance Committee in February 2016 increasing
our internal oversight.

Created the Director of Governance position in September 2016 to oversight
compliance with election funding laws.

The ALP and CLP are currently considering additional reform initiatives to be
implemented over the coming months. To assist in this consideration | am requesting
a meeting on behalf of the ALP and CLP senior officer holders and the NSW
Electoral Commission to ascertain the Commission’s views on the ALP and CLP
reforms to date and other potential reforms that can be adopted.

| look forward to your response and | can be contacted on- or
lenn

Yours sincerely

Glenn

cic

Governance Director





